
  

File:  PK/10/03/05 
 
Report 09.530 
 
Regional Sustainability Committee 
Minute extract from meeting held on 3 September 2009 

Information for deliberations on the draft Battle Hill Farm Forest Park 
Management Plan 

Resolved  
 
That the Committee: 

 
1. Receives the report. 
 
2 Notes the content of the report. 
 
3. Undertakes its deliberations on the submissions received on the draft Battle Hill 

Farm Forest Park Management Plan 2008. 
 
4. Notes that officers will prepare a report to the Committee incorporating a revised 

draft management plan as a result of the deliberations.  
 
Noted 
 
The Committee noted that the draft Battle Hill Farm Forest Park Management Plan 2008 (draft 
Plan), included as Attachment 3 to Report 09.530 was a version dated 15 October 2008, and not the 
28 November 2008 version that was consulted on.  Officers provided the Committee with page 37 of 
the 28 November 2008 version, which contained references to network utilities and Puketiro Wind 
Farm development, these being the substantive changes to the 15 October 2008 version. 
 
The Committee undertook deliberations on wind farm issues and other draft Plan issues.  The 
Committee requested that officers incorporate its comments into the next iteration of the draft Plan. 
  
Councillor Burke expressed concern about the length of time between the hearing of oral 
submissions and the deliberations by the Committee.  
  
Mrs Mellish left the meeting at 12:05pm. 
 
Councillor Baber asked that her view be recorded that “wind turbine blade flyover” should not be 
prohibited in the draft Plan. 
 
Councillor Bruce left the meeting at 12:10pm. 
  
Councillor Donaldson requested that officers record in a table changes made to the draft Plan as a 
result of these deliberations. 
 



 


